

The Patton Family



Dear Pastor and Church Family,

We are excited to inform you that we have officially begun to travel full time! God blessed with quick healing for Marissa and continued healthy growth of baby Landon. On June 22, God allowed us to begin making our journey out to the West coast.



We chose to make stops at churches as we made our way west. We stopped first in Sevierville, Tennessee for a midweek service. God blessed the meeting there as I had the opportunity to preach and present our ministry. We continued on to Mississippi where we were able to visit with my sister and her family for the rest of the weekend. God allowed us the privilege to be at Clearview Baptist Church in Southaven, MS that Sunday. Pastor Knepshield and his church were so welcoming. We were grateful for the opportunity to teach in the young adults Sunday school class and preach in the main service that evening. Landon also got to meet his cousin DJ during this visit.



Over the next few days, we traveled through Oklahoma and Texas on our way to New Mexico. We stopped along the way to rest in hotels and give Landon a break from the carseat. He is an amazing traveler so far! We made it to Harvest Baptist Church in New Mexico. Marissa shared her testimony with the juniors before the service, and I was able to give a charge to the teens. The church had both a Spanish service and English service; we presented the work in both services with great responses.



We are currently in California. We plan to be here visiting various churches for the next three weeks. Then, we will make our way to Oregon and Washington. Thank you for your continued prayers for our family. We have thus far had safe travels and good health. We will continue to lift you and your church up in our prayers.

Serving the Lord with Gladness,

Mathan and Marissa Patton